
From: Lily Cogdill <LilyCogdill@scstatehouse.gov>
To: Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov>

Date: 7/10/2017 1:30:18 PM
Subject: RE: Ethics Commission

I have scheduled a meeting with Steve Hamm for Wednesday.
 

From: Danny Varat 
 
Sent: Friday, July 07, 2017 4:27 PM
 
To: Lily Cogdill ; Catherine McNicoll 
Subject: Ethics Commission
 
Please see if Ethics Commission ED Steve Hamm can see LG for about 15 minutes on Wednesday afternoon. It 
looks like he'll be back in Columbia by 4. LG will go over to the Ethics office.
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